
SOUTHEASTERN 
CAMPUS BULLETIN OFFICE OF 

STUDENT AFFAIRS 

September 28-October 2, 1981 

Monday, September 28 

9:00 a.m.-3:00 p.m. 

7:15-9:30 p.m. 

Tuesday, September 29 

10:00 a.m. 

Wednesday, September 30 

10:00 a.m. 

Thursday, October 1 

10:00 a.m. 

10: 30 a.m. 

3:00 and 8:00 p.m. 

Friday, October 2 

10:00 a.m. 

4:30 p.m. 

NOTICES: 

IX, 5 

FIM Supervisors Conference. Broyhill Hall. 

Esther Adams Seminars for student wives. 
Bethea Room. 

Chapel: Dr. George Braswell and Home Mission 
Board Summer Practicum workers. 

Chapel: Organ recital presented by Mr. H. 
Max Smith, Professor -·of Music, Appalachian 
State University. 

Chapel: Dr. Luke Smith, Professor of 
Supervised Ministry. 

Florida Club meeting. Bethea Room. See 
notice. 

Hester Lecnures in Christian Philosophy. 
Details in notice. 

Concluding lecture in Hester Lecture Series. 
Binkley Chapel. 

Deadline to submit petitions for class 
representatives - Student Affairs office. 

HESTER LECTURES: "Christian Truth in an Age of Relativism" is 
the theme of three lectures to be given on 

Southeastern campus, Thursday, October 1, and Friday, October 2. Dr. Charles U. 
Harris, President Emeritus of Seabury-Western Theological Seminary, will give 
the first lecture Thursday afternoon at 3:00. The second lecture will be 
presented Thuri.sday evening at 8: 00 by Dr. Chevis F. Horne, Visiting Professor 
of Preaching at Southeastern Seminary and Pastor Emeritus, First Baptist Church, 
Martinsville, Va. Dr. James Ralph Scales, President of Wake Forest University,: 
will deliver the concluding lecture Friday morning at 10:00. All the lectures 
will be given in Binkley Chapel. The public is invited - especially seminarians, 
pastors and those interested in interpreting Christian truths in ou_r times. 
This is the fifth series of the James Montgomery Hester Lectures in Christian 
philosophy and is conducted under the sponsorship of Wake Forest University. 
The lectures were established by Dr. Hester in honor of Dr. A. C. Reid, retired 
professor of philosophy at Wake Forest currently residing in the town of Wake 
Forest. 

FLORIDA CLUB: All Floridians and their spouses are invited 
to meet Wednesday, September. 30 at 10:30 a.m. 

in the Bethea Room, Appleby Hall. The nomination and election of officers will 
take place. Call Robbie Best at 556-2626 for more information. 

FALL ELECTIONS: Fall Student Council elections will be held 
on Wednesday, October 7 and Thursday, October 

8 from 9 a.m.-4 p.m. in the Mackie Hall Commons Room. Petitions for class 
representatives will be accepted in Student Affairs until 4:30 p.m., Friday 
October 2. 

(OVER) 



FOREIGN MISSION BOARD Norman Burnes will be hosting a reception in 
RECEPTION: the Great Room of Broyhill Hall on October 6th 

(Tuesday evening) beginning at 7:30 p.m. 
This invitation is to anyone interested in meeting Mr. Burnes or having an 
interest in the Foreign Mission Board. Mr. Norman Burnes will be conducting 
personal interviews on October 15th and 16th. Please sign up with Phyllis 
Jackson in FIM, Broyhill Hall for an interview time. 

SCHOLARSHIP APPLICANTS: Applications for the fall semester scholarship 
awards are being processed and evaluated. 

All applicants will be notified by letter of the decision regarding their 
·application. 

PARENTS OF. PRESCHOOL The Ruby Reid Child Care Center is inviting 
CHILDREN: all Seminary parents of preschool children 

to attend Parents-Teachers night at the 
Center on Monday night, October 5 at 7 p.m. Mr. Clyde Evely·, Communications. 
Specialist at Project Enlightenment of Wake County Schools, will speak on 
"Communicating with your Child". Parents will find Mr. Evely and his subject 
informative and helpful. Reservations for child care at Wake Forest Baptist 
Church may be made by calling the Child Care Center by noon Monday, October 5. 
Project Enlightenment, a comprehensive educational/mental health program, 
offers workshops and counseling services to parents for a small fee. Informa-
tion on the fall and spring opportunities is available at the Center or by 
calling the PE in Raleigh, 755-6935. 

HOME MISSION BOARD Jerry Scruggs, Associate Director, Missionary 
REPRESENTATIVE: Personnel Dept. of the Home Mission Bo.ard 

will be on campus for group appointments on 
Tuesday, October 13 and Wednesday morning October 14. Please sign up with 
Phyllis Jackson, FIM Office, Broyhill Hall. 

THEOLOGICAL GERM.AN: The one-hour, non-credit course, "An Intro-
duction to Theological German", begins Friday, 

October 2. The class meets at 10 a.m. on Fridays in Appleby 207. There is no 
charge to students and no previous German is required. Students will study 
basic grammar and vocabulary but will concentrate on reading from Luther's 
translation of the Bible and from German theologians. 

STUDENT VESPER Student sponsored vesper services for all 
SERVICES: members of the seminary (and their families) _ 

will be held on Thursdays, October 8 and 15 
from 7: 00-8: 00 p .m. in Appleby Chapel. Everyone is invited to this time of 
prayer, special music and meditation. Anyone interested in playing the piano, 
providing special music or speaking may contact Kenneth Tucker - Bostwick 35 
or at 556-6270. 

MMPI RESULTS: Dr. Lyman Ferrell of the Life Enrichment Center 
in Ra1eigh will be on. campus Mondays from 

9 a.m.-1 p.m. to review the MMPI results with SEBTS students. For appointments 
call the Counseling Office, ext. 217. For pastoral counseling call the LEC 
(Falls Village) Raleigh, N. C. at 847-1744 or 847-1745. 

DIRECTORY INFORMATION: Please turn in any changes that have taken 
place in address, phone number, or SEBTS 

box number to the Communications Office in Broyhill Hall or call ext. 270. 
This will help to assure that the Directory information is correct and current. 

FOLK MUSIC TEAM: All those interested in being in a folk music 
team and those who have signed up please meet 

with Sarah Wood for a brief organizational meeting Friday, October 2 at 10:00 a.m 
in the Student Council Committees room, second floor, Mackie Hall. 

CROP WALK FOR Sunday, October 4 at 2 p.m. all seminary stu-
WORLD HUNGER: dents, faculty and staff are invited to par-

ticipate in the annual community CROP Walk 
for World Hunger. CROP is the Community Hunger Appeal of Church World Services. 
It serves 36 different countries mostly in agricultural development to attack 
the root causes of hunger. By obtaining sponsors that will financially supp rt 
their efforts, CROP Walkers can translate miles-walked into dollars to fight 
world hunger. Those who are unable to walk can sponsor someone who is. This 
way everyone can participate. For more info:rmation on how you and your church 
can participate call Bill Jeffries at 556-3653 or Billy White at 556-5677. 

SODA SHOP As you have already noticed some changes are 
FOOD SERVICES: taking place in the Soda Shop. American Food 

Management is purchasing the food operation 
from the Baptist Book Store and will establish a snack operation in the cafe-
teria. In the place of the fountain in the Soda Shop, American Food Management 

· will install vending equipment for your convenience. We hope these changes 
will be beneficial to everyone concerned. 
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